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Weather warning  

Icelandic Meteorological Office, Wednesday 18. October 2016, 16:00

Warning 

A south and southeast severe gale or storm (average wind speed 20-28 m/s) is 
forecasted in most of Iceland tomorrow and until Thursday morning. 

Increasing winds in the western part tomorrow morning, but in the northeast 
tomorrow evening. Winds will be strongest in the north of the Snaefellsnes peninsula 
and the Reykjanes peninsula, including the main road to Keflavik Airport. 

Considerable rain is forecasted along with the wind in the south- and west. In these 
regions, the heaviest rainfall is expected around mountains and ice caps. Cumulative 
rainfall amounts could easily exceed 100 mm over 24 hours. Rising stream and river 
levels are likely on the Snæfellsnes peninsula, around the Eyjafjallajökull and 
Mýrdalsjökull ice-caps, and south of the Vatnajökull ice cap. Travellers are cautioned 
against fording rivers in these regions.

On behalf of IMO

Elín Björk Jónasdóttir, coordinator of public weather services. 

Hrafn Guðmundsson,  forecaster on duty 

Þorsteinn V. Jónsson, forecaster on duty 

Matthew J. Roberts, coordinator of hydrological hazards

Sigurdís Björg Jónasdóttir, natural hazard specialist on duty 

                                                                                                                    Bústaðavegur 9
150 Reykjavík

Sími: 522 6000 Fax: 522 6001
Netfang: office@vedur.is


	Weather warning
	Warning

